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ROAR!ROAR!  
 

Hello to my ôFõavorite Lions ôFõamily:  òFóebruary. The month normally known for love and, has 
thrown those of us in the far northern and southern parts of Indiana for a loop.  Disaster re-
sponse here is under way with an LCIF Emergency grant application filed by the District Gover-
nor (me).  Supply needs have not yet been asked for but will be as the water starts to recede. 
 
If your club wishes to help now, please consider donating to LCIF ð marking it specifically for 
disaster response.  We would also be glad to accept donations directly to the District Disaster 
fund. You are welcome to send donations to the District Treasurer clearly marked for flooding 
assistance.  Funds from these accounts go specifically to the Lions Clubs in areas affected, we 
do not send to other relief organizations. 
 
Emergency Grants provide up to US$10,000 for districts impacted by a natural disaster. Lionsõ 
district governors may apply for Emergency Grants to help meet immediate needs such as food, 
water, clothing, and medical supplies. LCIF typically awards nearly US$2 million in emergency 
grant funding each year.  I have attached general information LCIF disaster grants, please be 
aware that these may only be applied for through the District, not clubs or individuals. 
 
This LCIF grant for our area is only made possible by the generosity of Lions like you world-
wide. Some Lions have wondered where the funding goes, especially if it appears there are more 
disasters overseas than here in Constitutional area 1.  CA-1 includes North America, the Baha-
mas, even as far as Trinidad and Tobago!  While this may sound like a commercial, it is the 
shortened version of the impact globally that we support locally. 
 
The Lions year of 2017-18 will go down as a time of great need, specifically in North America 
because of the hurricanes, wildfires, and now flooding.  This year we will have received much 
 

< Continued on Page 2é>  
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 more than we have given, a true blessing.  Earlier in the year, 
my appeal to you and your clubs asked that in lieu of any 
gifts for the DG visit, a donation be made to LCIF for Disas-
ter Relief.  Many clubs have done this.  I cannot fully express 
my appreciation for this, Lions of 25-F have risen to the oc-
casion, as always. 
 
25-F will also have the chance to share our needs personally 
to the International Director, Connie LeCleir-Meyer, who is 
visiting us for our District Convention this weekend, March 
3rd.  I encourage you to attend and hear her message on 
LCIõs efforts to help improve the lives of our organization, 
our Lions and of course, our communities.   

I will send updates as I have them, please hold our affected 
Lions and the areas they live in good thoughts.  
 
Never forget that Lions will always bring the best of our 
past with us as WE SERVE into the next century.   
Lions truly are The Real Thing. 
 
Take care of yourselves and each other - I thank you for all 
you do from the bottom of my heart ð  
 
Yours in Lionism, 
 

DG Melissa Baker   
812/621-8486 ð Call, text, email. 

http://www.indianalions25f.org/
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If Not You, Then Who? 
1st VDG Ron Bigham   CW Trustee 
 

Greetings Fellow Lions of 25F, 
 

Last month I wrote about òStepping out of your comfort 
zone.ó Now that you have had time to consider what you 
read, have you considered where you fit in to help your 
fellow Lions on committees, zone chairs, and other dis-
trict teams that need your help, your input, your talents?  
 

So still undecided? So if it is not you, then who?                          
Opportunities exist to help guide your District into the 
new century of Lionism. So if it is not you, then who? 

Camp Woodsmoke òThe Bestó is the only Lions District-
operated camp for special needs in the United States that I 
am aware of. We need Trustees from several zones to serve 
approximately 5 hours a month, including driving time. So 
you think someone else will do it, but if not you, then who?   
 

Today we do not have sufficient growth in our District to 
just sit back and say, òOh, Iõm sure someone else will do 
it.ó That someone could be you, but if not you, then who? 
 

We have to work together as a team to achieve goals in our 
community; to serve is our motto. As Lions, we brag that 
òwhere there is a need, there is a Lion.ó District 25F 
òFantasticó is in need. Do we just serve those that are not 
Lions in need? To serve others, we have to be willing to 
serve with Lions as well, to grow, to improve, to be willing 
to change things when needed as times and society changes.  
 

I make mention in my visits to Lions Clubs that a Lion can 
have commitment, but to what degree is that commitment 
if there is not involvement. So if it is not you, then who? 
 

When commitment and involvement are combined, it 
creates achievement and accomplishment. Let us as Lions 
achieve and accomplish òFantasticó goals in 25F. Every 
Lion is a valuable asset in growing and operating a Dis-
trict that we can be proud of.  
 

Letõs lose the idea of òif it not you, then who?ó Step up 
and let it be YOU! 
 

Tax Filing, Officer Training 
Coming Up 
Lion Patricia Bigham  Cabinet Treasurer 
 

Well, March is here already! 
 

I presume by now, all clubs have filed a Business Entity 
Report online if needed. Remember it is now a 2-year cov-
erage, so be sure that expiration date is written down 
someplace to not be forgotten. 
 

We are approaching the filing in May for Personal Property 
Taxes. If you desire help with it, please refer to my Treas-
urer Manual that you were presented at the Officer Train-
ing Classes, or handed to you personally by me when visit-
ing your clubs. Also, on that note, Officer Training Classes 
will be scheduled in the four quadrants of the District.  
 

Please be sure that your President, Secretary and Treasurers 
try to attend these, or any interested Lion who might want 
to step into these roles. It is very informative and also a 
refresher course should rules change. 

Feel free to contact me at any time if you need assistance 
with anything. I am working, but will try to contact you as 
soon as I can. Enjoy the Ides of March, green shamrock 
shakes at McDonaldõs, and corned beef and cabbage! 

Feel free to contact me at my email 
(ronbigham25f@gmail.com) or phone (317-695-0683) via 
text or voicemail. 
 

Biteõem! 

Directory Changes 
 
New email address for Greensburg Lions Treasurer Steven 
Brown: skb11639@gmail.com 
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Lions of Indiana MD 25 2018 State 
Convention Nomination & Elections 
 

Nominations will be open for the positions of State Comp-
troller and International Convention Committee for the elec-
tions to be held at the 2018 Indiana Lions State Convention. 
 

State Comptroller ð 2 year term.  Anyone interested in 
the State Comptroller position will need to secure their 
local club endorsement and the endorsement of their 
district.  The candidate shall furnish a statement in 
writing showing that such candidate is willing to be 
nominated, will serve if elected, and set forth the candi-
dateõs qualifications for such office.  Each such written 
statement shall be submitted by the District Governor 
to the State Council Chairperson with a copy to be sent 
to the State Nominations and Elections Committee 
Chairperson at least ten (10) days prior to the opening 
of the State Convention.  Please reference Article IV, 
Section 4 of the MD 25 Constitution. 

 

International Convention Committee member ð three 
year term.  Past District Governors from Districts A, 
B, D, E, and G may run for this office.  The procedure 
for nomination of a candidate from a district shall fol-
low the procedure set forth in the By-Laws of each 
district.  Endorsement from the District shall be sub-
mitted by the District Governor to the State Council 
Chairperson with a copy to be sent to the State Nomi-
nations and Elections Chairperson.  Notification must 
be sent at least thirty (30) days prior to the opening of 
the convention.  For qualifications, please reference 
Article VII of the MD 25 Constitution. 
 

MD 25 Nomination and Election Chairperson is: 
 
 PDG Billy Chastain 
 140 Foxwood Drive 
 Brownsburg, IN 46112 
 (317) 698-7660 
 billchastain@comcast.net 

2018 Camp Dates 
 

Law Camps:, boys and girls entering 5th, 6th, 7th and 8th 
grades: 

 

¶ $150 Wednesday afternoon - Saturday afternoon 

¶ June 20th - 23rd Vincennes University Law Camp,  

¶ June 27th -30th Anderson University Law Camp, 
 

Career Camps:, $250 week long 
 

¶ July 8th -13th Trine University Career Camp,  

¶ July 8th-13th Vincennes University Career Camp,  

¶ July 15th -20th University of Indianapolis Career 
Camp 

 

More info at www.Trooper.org  
 

Note: 
 

Click on ôcampsõ (this site is for students paying their own 
way....using this link will cost an additional $5. 
 

For students being paid for by a Lions club please request a 
copy from your Law Camp chairman or print a PDF ver-
sion of the Camp Camp application at www.troopeer.org 
but please Note:  There has been a problem with this site 
printing the PDF version.  It requires a google email ad-
dress and an account password to get it to print!  The ISP is 
working to correct this issue.  
 

Lions Law Camp applications for printing are available  by 
clicking on printable forms on the Indiana Lions MD25 
web site. 
 

In addition, some scholarship monies are available to Lions 
clubs wanting to send students. Please contact me or PDG 
Betty Weist....as always we ask that parents contribute 
something (if they can).  Their financial contribution even 
if only $20 ensures the child attends. 
 

By sending the application  and payment with all checks 
made out to MD25 and the childõs name in the memo 
along wi name of camp attending to PDG Betty or me, we 
can also assist you in getting your money back if the child 
you sponsor doesnõt attend!   We will process the applica-
tion for you and your club will receive credit for participat-
ing in the Law Camp program. 
 

All applications should be received 2 weeks prior to Camp. 
 

This is a great Camp for all age groups.  Be sure to attend 
the seminar at Lions State Convention April 28, 2018 or 
call if you have any questions. 
 

PDG Betty Wiess 
765-623-3353 
P.O. Box41 
Markleville, Ind.  46056 

Hope Lions Zone Social 
 
Hope Lions Club is hosting the Annual 25F Zone Social, 
Thursday, April 19, 2018 at Hope Moravian Church,202 
Main St.(St. Rd. 9). Meal at 6:30 p.m. Cost is $12. Everyone 
is invited to bring items for auction and plan to take some 
items home. All dollars from the auction will go to Camp 
Woodsmoke, Eyeglass Recycling, and Vision Screening. 
 
    Contact Lion Mike Crull, e-mail mwscrull@comcast.net 
or 812-371-8764 for resrevations by April 12, 2018. Pay at 
the door. 
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